

Research Memo #8 – Research and Research Visitors on Campus

The return to campus is fully underway and we are pleased to inform faculty that the **Resumption of Research** form for on-campus activities is no longer required.

However, faculty must follow and review the <u>Campus Access Process</u> and <u>Manitoba's</u> <u>general public health orders</u> (that are updated regularly).

Effective Oct. 15, faculty requiring visitors to come to campus for research purposes are asked to follow the <u>University's new guidelines</u>, which will require a <u>Covid-19 Vaccine Self-Declaration Form</u> / <u>Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate: Medical Exemption Form</u> to be completed by visitors and guests prior to entering the campus.

Faculty wishing to travel for research are strongly encouraged to adhere to health guidelines for travel within Manitoba and outside of the province or country. The requirements for out of province travel are changing frequently and thus it is important to be aware of potential interruptions or new requirements. Faculty should review the <u>Canadian Travel information</u> site for further updates and follow normal policies guidelines for University field trips and travel.

For the purposes of conducting in-person research for any active or pending human ethics protocol, faculty must ensure that they follow provincial health orders with respect to meeting research subjects or collaborators in any setting outside of the campus. Faculty should ensure that the safety of their research team members, as well as research participants, remain a high priority.

Questions related to conducting research-related activities on campus or off can be directed to the Research Office at researchoffice@uwinnipeg.ca. This includes inquiries for travel, conducting interviews, or other questions related to ensuring the safety of all involved.

Best, The Research Office Team